
Moville Chamber of Commerce Meeting 
October 8, 2013 

 

Opening prayer by Pastor Rodriguez 

Chris Countryman thanked the members of New Hope Church for serving the lunch. 

Old Business:  

 Treasurer's report: The treasurer's report was not available, but it was reported that $4500 was 

 returned from the Ag Expo project. 

 Moville News: Mayor Jim Fisher reported that the city hoped to have the Pavilion done by 

 Halloween.  The city crew is busy winterizing.  New head for the street sweeper has been 

 purchased.  The Ridge project streets are almost complete. 

 School News: Mr. Glackin introduced Mr. Bennar, who has developed a new scholarship for WC 

 students.  230 WC students went to 13 locations on Wednesday to pick up debris and help 

 property owners following the tornado.  LB may send kids to help with clean up Thursday.  

 School needs gloves for kids to work in-notify the school if you have some to donate.  City is 

 collecting donations.  Sioux City businesses are giving totes, gloves, etc to help with clean up and 

 recovery. 

 MCDAI: (Stee Maxwell)Water line project to the grocery store has been moved to the spring. 

 The Ridge: (Heath Mallory) Updates and visuals were given about the project. 

New Business:  

 Halloween parade will finish at the Main Street Park Pavilion with free food and games.  Would 

 like to get ideas for activities for the tweens to get them involved.   Robin Beck made a motion 

 that the chamber allocate $400 for Halloween events.  Stee Maxwell -seconded the motion.  

 Motion accepted. 

 Guest Speaker: Bob Bartling with the Siouxland Red Cross.   1300 meals have been served, 1490 

 snacks, and there were 43 American Red Cross volunteers involved after the area tornado. 

 Kent Amundson from the Woodbury County REC reported that 10 Woodbury County REC 

 lineman have been working to repair and get electricity restored to the affected areas as well as 

 20 additional lineman from other cooperatives.  There were 50 broken poles and 21,000 miles of 

 line effected by the storm. 

Next Chamber Luncheon is November 12, 2013 at the Community Center.   

Today's meal attendance: 34 


